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Moderator, I wish thank the convener for giving me this opportunity to convey my appreciation to everyone who attended the event on 14 August that was to give an opportunity to watch, listen and discuss the historic and present situation between Israel and Palestine. 
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There were around 110 people in attendance 
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including the Moderator of the General Assembly, members of staff from the World Mission Council, 
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as well as members of Presbytery and congregations. This was far more than I anticipated which put some pressure on the two kind ladies of our church who provided and served refreshments to the assembled audience. 
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We were privileged to watch a film made by the Rev Dr Grant Barclay as the fruits of his study leave entitled BETWEEN THE LINES: Life for Israel & Palestine 100 years after the Balfour Declaration. It gave a balanced view of life from both sides of the divide without personal commentary or judgement, only using the voices of people living in the Holy Land and also people in Scotland with interests on both sides. 
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This was followed by a reflective presentation by the Rev Dr John McCulloch, our Presbytery Mission Partner, recently ordained and appointed the minister of minister of St Andrew’s Kirk in Jerusalem (now united with Tiberius). 
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With his background in Hispanic studies and work in South America, John’s spiritual antennae find the places where peace and justice are absent or being fostered.  He gave personal insights into how he and his family were adjusting to living in Palestine while John works in Israel and ways he has already rallied the congregation to engage with the wider community.
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The larger audience and refreshments meant the Q & A session had to be curtailed but there were many questions asked, and answered well by both speakers, and more that could have been asked if more time was available.
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I am very pleased that this evening has been widely commended by those in attendance and I take this opportunity to thanks those in Presbytery who communicated that to me by e-mail. 
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In conclusion, I would make one or two comments: I have a downloaded copy of Grant’s film and I know Grant would be happy if it were shown in other places; he is also happy to make himself available for such showings.
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For the final question of the evening John was asked what congregations could do to give him support: he said in reply prayer and advocacy. I would remind everyone that John is Presbytery’s Mission Partner but he is also a minister in the first months of his first charge and so I do hope he will be prayerfully remembered by congregations and Presbytery as a whole as he finds his feet in a strange land and also the right paths for the successful development of his ministry. 
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Moderator, I close simply expressing my sincere thanks to all concerned for making it a thoughtful and memorable evening.
Jack Holt: Past Convener
